
 The Golden Quill 

lege to continue 

working as the  

principal of our 

amazing school and I 

am grateful to every-

one; the staff, parents 

and of course our 

students for making 

Hill End Public 

School such a special 

place.  

 

It hardly seems  

possible but another 

year has passed.  

Throughout 2018 

our school has been 

full of life, laughter 

and learning. With 

our continued em-

phasis on personal-

ised learning along 

with a focus on the 

future of education 

our school truly 

shines brightly. 

As school breaks up 

for the holidays the 

children will be head-

ing off with countless 

good memories. 

From personalised 

one to one English 

and Maths lessons 

working alongside 

experienced and car-

ing staff, to music 

and art lessons, ro-

botics and engineer-

ing, gardening, sport, 

debating, swimming 

and amazing excur-

sions this year has 

been packed full of  

quality educational 

experiences.  

2018 has, without a 

doubt, been a happy 

year for the children.  

To Emma English we 

wish you all the best 

as you graduate from 

our school into high 

school – an exciting 

new stage of learning 

awaits you! It has 

been our pleasure to 

teach you and  

congratulations on 

having been such a 

great school leader 

this year. 

I would like to close 

by simply thanking 

everyone who sup-

ported the school 

throughout the year. 

It has been a privi-
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What a Year! 
Calendar 

December 
Presentation 
Night 

 

14 

Last Day for 
Students 
Christmas 
Lunch and 
Pool Party 

 

19 

 

 

 

 

 
 

to Claire who 
had a birthday 

on Monday. 

January 2019 
Students 
Return 

 
 

30 
Merry 
Christmas 

     and 
Happy  
Holidays 

 This is my last entry 

for the term. 2018 

has been full of many 

new things and I’ve 

enjoyed it very much. 

Presentation Night is  

tomorrow and we’re 

getting ready.  

This is always an  

exciting event! 

SCHOOL LEADERS 
REPORT 

EMMA ENGLISH 
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“Remember 
this  

December 
that  

love weighs 
more  

than gold” 

It’s been a very busy week at Hill End Public School as the 2018 school year 

draws  to a close. Our students have been busy with preparations for Hill End’s 

social highlight of the year - our Community BBQ and Presentation Evening! 

Staff have been busy with reports, meetings, presentation books, trophies,  

engraving and speeches. We look forward to seeing everyone at the Royal Hall 

tomorrow evening. Thank you to all our supporters who help to make this such 

a wonderful event. 
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“Love  
the  

giver  
more  
than  
the  
gift” 

 

    STUDENT OF  

     THE WEEK 

     Emma English 

    CITIZENSHIP 

     Beth English 

Kitchen Garden & Financial Literacy 

Little Diggers 
Once again our Little Diggers had a wonderful afternoon with Mrs Rayner  

and our junior students on Wednesday. It was all about Christmas decoration 

making this week. The diggers were able to take home some beautiful decora-

tions to display this Christmas. Stay tuned for 2019 Little Diggers days and times 

on our noticeboard during the holidays. We are pleased to let you know that  

Mr Grossett will be running the program next year. Hill End Public School is 

also pleased to announce that our experienced, qualified teaching staff will  

return in their positions next year offering students a continuing stable and  

exceptional education. 

Students had their last plant sale table 

during the week. Thank you to every-

one who has supported their business-

es during this season. Total sales for  

all businesses was $167.65!  We look 

forward to seeing what charitable  

donations will be made. 
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